
 

 

 

Why are we 
The MOUNTWOOD SURGERYstill working

 differently? Winter 2021/2 
If the pandemic is over why 
can’t I book a face to face GP 
appointment? 

The pandemic is not over. 

In order to protect the most clinically vulnerable 
people who are in contact with our health 
services, some physical distancing requirements 
remain in place. 

How are we working presently? 

For non-emergencies we are using a prompt 
‘On-line Forms First’ service (with phone-first 
for those unable to access online) 
This allows us to assess patients through forms 
& phone and consider who needs to be seen 
in person and when a further phone consult or 
video may be appropriate. This helps to ensure 
that everyone gets the type of appointment they 
need, and that people don’t have to travel to the 
surgery if they don’t need to. 

managed with a phone consultation rather than 
a face to face meeting. 
If you need to attend the practice for examination 
you will be given an appointment. 

Why do reception sta˜ ask 
personal questions? 

practice team and treat all information as 
. 

They ask questions to ensure that patients are 
directed to the best support, within and outwith 
the practice. 
They are trained to ensure patients are seen 
by the most appropriate member of the practice 
team and ensure GPs can prioritise the patients 
with the greatest clinical need. 

Why am I seeing someone who 
is not my GP? 

Many GP practices have teams of specialists 
working alongside the GPs. 
Our teams have widened and include Nurses, 
Phlebotomists, Physician Associates, Pharmacists 
Social Prescribing Link Workers, Mental Health 
workers, Care Matrons and GPs in training 

by one of these team members. 

Where else can I get help? 

NHS Website(www.nhs.uk) has lots of 
information to help you to help yourself. 

Community Pharmacists can help with many 
common illnesses and can prescribe some 
medications. 

Community Optometrists will advise people 
with urgent eye complaints. 

Community Dentists will manage any 
dental problems. 

What about emergencies? 

If you have an urgent health issue please
contact your GP practice during the day. 
If you have a minor injury, then for Mount 
Vernon Hospital minor injury service call 
01923 844263 (or 111) for same day 
assessment if deemed necessary. 
If you have an urgent issue and think you 
need to go to the Emergency Department 
please call NHS on 111, day or night. 
If you have a life-threatening emergency
please call 999 or go to your local 
Emergency Department. 

adapted from NHS 

Please be patient. Please be kind 
e are 

open and here if needed. Please work with us to help us ensure you get the right care, in the right place 
and at the right time by the appropriate health professional for your needs. 

Please treat those who are trying to help you with respect and kindness. 

www.nhs.uk



